
March 17, 2022 
Dear Family and Friends, 

We’ve just made a small and 
temporary change in the 
ministry. For the next 3 months 
we will be helping a different 
church here in Arequipa that is 
much closer to our house. Our 
goal is to help them with the 
teaching and instruction in 
doctrine with the hope that the 
church will bring glory to God 
via believers that are able to put 
the Bible into practice in their 
lives. Tonight, Thursday, is the 
first prayer meeting that this 
church has had since March, 
2020. We will also be starting 
up the Sunday evening service 
and Ángela will possibly be helping get the Sunday school for the little kids started up again. There are other things that 
need done and we will help where we can. However, we made it very clear that we are not planning to do everything. 
Florentino and Oscar are the elders and I recently started a weekly Monday evening meeting with just them in order to 
discuss the work, pray for the brothers, and study a little from the Bible. Please pray that our time with the church at 
Ciudad Blanca will bare eternal fruit in the believers. 

The Uchumayo ministry continues every Saturday. Recently, through donations from 3 families, we were able to 
purchase 23 pairs of shoes to give to the kids that attend the Bible study. The majority is school age and so we bought 
black shoes to use as part of the school uniform. All-in-all I think they were all happy to have received the shoes. And we 
thank God and those that donated for this project. 

The February month of renewing documents and ID’s has extended into March. The only thing left is my new Peruvian 
residency card which is scheduled to be ready for pickup the 29th of March. Ángela’s immigration process is moving 
along. It’s slow, but we can still see a little progress. We got her 3 police background checks back and the good news is 

that she’s not a 
criminal and so now 
the National Visa 
Center is reviewing all 
the documents that 
we’ve submitted and 
we hope to hear 
something in the next 
couple of months as to 
the next part of the 
process. 

My laser printer 
decided that it needed 



a rest and so I sent it to the repair guy to see what happened. Hopefully he finds something that is cheap to fix. 

Well, I think that’s about it for now. Thank you for your prayers and support. 

Finish Strong, 
Jeff and Ángela Anderson 

Check out our webpage with Tentmakers Bible Mission to read and/or watch previous updates.  If you are interested in 
supporting us, (Arequipa Project), that information is also available there.  

https://tentmakersbiblemission.org/tbm_missionaries/jeffrey-and-Ángela-anderson/ 

 


